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Minutes

Friday, September 24, 2010

The 63rd annual convention of the National Federation of the Blind of Kentucky opened on Friday evening with registration and exhibits.  

The Kentucky Association of Blind Students met at 6:00 PM for its annual business meeting and election of officers.  Sarah Williams was newly elected president.

The Friday evening social, sponsored by the NFB of Greater Louisville took place from 9:00 to Midnight.  It was a great time to meet up with old friends and make new friends.

Saturday, September 25, 2010

The Saturday activities began at 7:00 AM with the Merchant’s Division breakfast and the scholarship finalists breakfast.  During their breakfast meeting the Merchant’s Division conducted business and elected officers.  The scholarship breakfast gave scholarship finalists and scholarship committee members the opportunity to meet in person and to get to know each other.

Saturday Morning General Session:

President, Cathy Jackson called the general session to order at 9:00 AM.  Greg Gatton, member of the Greater Louisville Chapter presented the invocation.  Nickie Pearl, president of the NFB of Greater Louisville welcomed convention attendees to the city of Louisville.  Scott LaBarre, our national representative and president of the NFB of Colorado, brought greetings from the national office.

Roll Call of Chapters and Divisions:

Chapters:

Ashland Chapter:  Lora Felty, President

Frankfort Chapter:  Jerry Young, President

Greater Louisville Chapter:  Nickie Pearl, President

Lexington Chapter:  Pam Glisson, President

 Pamela presented $100 to NFBK from the Lexington Chapter.

Murray Chapter:  Danny Perry, President

Divisions:

National Association to Promote the Use of Braille (NAPUB):  Lora Felty, President

Merchants Division:  Charles Allen, President

Parents of Blind Children:  No representative spoke.

Student Division:  Sarah Williams, President

Technology Assistance Division (TAD):  Saundra Williams

 Saundra reported that TAD is offering small scholarships to assist with technology updates and less expensive pieces of technology.

President’s Annual Report:

President, Cathy Jackson presented her annual report.  Cathy stated that since the recent issue of the Kentucky Cardinal outlines the events of the previous year, she wants to focus on her thoughts for the future.  She would like to see future conventions begin around noon on Friday, this would give more time and flexibility to add other divisions and time for leadership trainings.  She would also like to move the business meeting to the Sunday morning time slot.  This would open up Saturday afternoon for division meetings.  Cathy urged members and chapter leaders to keep in touch with her and let her know of local activities.  It is very difficult for her to keep in touch with all individual members.  It would be a wonderful addition to the NFBK to create an at-large chapter for individuals from across the state who do not have a local chapter.  This chapter could meet via conference call and meet face-to-face during the convention.  Cathy urged members to get involved.  We all must be active and dedicated to the cause.

Following Cathy’s report, Congressman John Yarmouth, representative from Kentucky’s Third District, addressed the assembly.  Congressman Yarmouth has been supportive of NFB initiatives.  Scott LaBarre explained that we oppose HR5983 that would allow blind persons in workshops to be paid less than minimum wage.  He urges him to oppose this legislation on our behalf.  

Introduction of Scholarship Finalists:

Angela Dehart-Morehead State University

Courtney Adams-Eastern Kentucky University

Derek Campbell-University of Kentucky

What’s Happening in our Kentucky Office for the Blind?

Allison Jesse, who is new to OFB addressed the assembly.  She spoke of efforts to find a way to re-open the See World store at the McDowell Center; however, they have not found a way to do this as of yet.  OFB will receive federal stimulus money to assist with providing services.  The audience asked questions regarding the vending program, as well as, stating concerns about attitudes of some of the OFB counselors.

Our Blind Children in the Jefferson County Public Schools:

Jackie June, Coordinator of Programs for Exceptional Child Education and Lucky Carmean, Assistive Technology Director addressed the assembly regarding technology services that VI students in the Jefferson County Schools receive.  After an overview of various technologies utilized by blind students, there was a heated discussion regarding the hire of two Braille Clerks, whose job is to produce Braille documents for students.  The individuals who were recently hired for this position do not know Braille.  There was much concerned voiced by the assembly.  Following the discussion, Resolution 2010-01 was introduced.  This Resolution urges that Jefferson County require those individuals who produce Braille for students be knowledgeable of the Braille code and proper formatting.  Resolution 2011-01 passed unanimously.

All About Sports:

Kenny Jones, president of the Kentucky Association of Blind Athletes explained about the various programs that KABA is working on throughout the state.  Currently, most of the programs are in Jefferson County, but they would love to expand activities statewide.  Current activities include goal ball, judo and yoga.  Efforts are being made to add beep baseball.  Goal ball teams have held exhibitions across the state. 

Due to time restraints, the agenda item, “Our Members in the Armed Forces”, was postponed to the afternoon session.

The morning session adjourned.

Annual Open Board Meeting Luncheon:

During the mid-day break, the annual open board meeting took place.

(See Board Meeting Minutes.)

Afternoon General Session:

Report from Our National Office:

Scott LaBarre, president of the NFB of Colorado and president of the National Organization of Blind Lawyers presented the report from the national office.  Issues addressed were as follows:

Blind Driver Challenge

Imagination Fund

Race for Independence

Legislative Concerns

Minimum Wages for the Blind

Quiet Cars and Pedestrian Safety

Social Security and Medicare

2011 National Convention-Orlando, Florida

Affiliate Action and Membership

College Leadership Program

Parent Leadership Program

Jernigan Institute

Youth Slam 2011

Journal of Blindness Innovation and Research

PAC Plan

NFB Newsline:

Pam Glisson reported on the current status of NFB Newsline.  Funding from the OFB helps support this service in Kentucky.  A feature to search for jobs by putting in your zip code is forthcoming.

Resolutions:

Pam Glisson reported that there are only two resolutions this year, one of which was voted on in the morning session.

Resolution 2010-02 deals with reasonable accommodations and accessibility in movie theaters across Kentucky.  There was discussion of the presented resolution.  Some were concerned that the resolution was too general.  It was suggested to add audio described video to the wording of the resolution.  The resolution, as amended, passed unanimously.

Funding the NFBK:

Charlie Allen urged members to make donations and pledges in order to continue the efforts of the organization.  Various members made pledges for the upcoming year and one-time donations today.

General Business Meeting:

Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer, Ranelle Mackey presented the treasurer’s report as follows:

Regular Checking:  $6,793.97

Cameron Fund:  $2,392.87

Money Market CD:  $69,219.02

Allen Scholarship Fund:  $28,837.92

Net:  $107,243.78

Balances above are as of September 24, 2010 and reflect pre-registration fees obtained prior to yesterday.

The motion was made to approve the treasurer’s report as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.

Old Business:

There was no old business to discuss.

Election of Officers and Board of Directors:

Pam Glisson, chairperson of the nominating committee, presented the slate of officers and board members recommended by the committee.  They are as follows:

Officers:

President:  Cathy Jackson

1st Vice-President:  Pam Glisson

2nd Vice-President:  Charles Allen

Secretary:  Lora Felty

Treasurer:  J. Mike Freholm

Board of Directors:

Denise Franklin

Saundra Williams

Tonia Gatton

John Glisson

George Stokes

Danny Perry

The election results were as follows:

Cathy Jackson was elected to the office of president by acclamation.

Pam Glisson was elected to the office of 1st Vice-President by acclamation

Charles Allen was elected to the office of 2nd Vice-President by acclamation.

J. Mike freholm was elected to the office of treasurer by acclamation.

Lora Felty was elected to the office of secretary by acclamation.

Board of Directors Elections:

Denise Franklin was elected by acclamation.

Saundra Williams was elected by acclamation.

Tonia Gatton was elected by acclamation.

John Glisson was elected by acclamation.

George Stokes was elected by acclamation.

Danny Perry was elected by acclamation.

New Business:

President Jackson asked if there was any new business.

Lora Felty, NFBK secretary gave each board member a CD-rom containing

Minutes from the last 10 years.  The CD also contains NFBK Cardinal issues that have been located in electronic format.  We are attempting to keep a record of our history.

Leonard Stamper inquired about the possibility of establishing a guide dog users division.

Pam Glisson commented in regards to a question from the floor that according to Roberts Rules of Order, there can be a public comment time at the end of the board meeting luncheon.

Michael Freholm asked about the NFBK web site.  It is currently not up to date.  Cathy will follow up on this.

The business meeting concluded.

In regards to the Blinded Veterans topic that was postponed from the morning session, John Glisson suggested that we postpone this until the 2011 convention in hopes that other blind veterans besides him would also be able to participate.  The assembly agreed.

The afternoon general session adjourned.

Annual Banquet of the NFB of Kentucky:

Mistress of Ceremonies:  Nickie Pearl, President, NFB of Greater Louisville

Banquet Address:  Scott LaBarre, president, NFB of Colorado

Scholarship Presentation:

Lora Felty, chairperson of the NFBK Scholarship Committee presented three scholarships as follows:

Derek Campbell, NFB of Kentucky Scholarship

Courtney Adams, Emerson Foulke Memorial Scholarship

Angela Dehart, Allen Scholarship

Awards:

The awards committee presented the following awards:

Bob Whitehead Award:  Louisville Chapter

Harold Reagan Award:  Charlie Allen

Susan B. Rarick Award:  Lora Felty

Tim Cramner Award:  Sharon Fields

Sunday, September 26, 2010

Sunday morning began with the annual business meeting and election of officers of the Technology Assistance Division (TAD).  The annual business meeting and election of officers of the National Association to Promote the Use of Braille (NAPUB) followed this meeting.  

The convention adjourned at approximately 11:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Lora Felty, Secretary

